
 

         
 
February 14, 2017 
 
Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY  12223 
 
RE: Case 14-E-0151 – Order Modifying Transition Plan and Making Other Findings et al. 
 
Dear Secretary Brilling: 
 

The attached leaves, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation, d/b/a National Grid 
(“Company”), are being transmitted for filing in accordance with the above order issued December 16, 
2016 (“the Order”).   

 
   Third Revised Leaf No. 199.4 
   Original Leaf No. 199.5 
   Second Revised Leaf No. 202.3 
   Original Leaf No. 202.3.1 
     
   To PSC No. 220 Electricity 
 
   Effective:  April 1, 2017 

    
 On December 16, 2016, as a result of a petition filed by Borrego Solar Systems, Inc. and several 
supporting petitioners, the Commission issued the above order amending the Commission’s Transition 
Plan Order issued April 17, 2015. The Transition Plan Order defined the categories of projects at 
qualifying remote net metered locations that may retain monetary crediting for a term of years rather than 
moving them directly to volumetric crediting and successor tariffs (“grandfathered” projects).   The 
Transition Plan Order established criteria that would allow projects to qualify for grandfathered status, 
including an in-service deadline of December 31, 2017, which was applied to projects that had submitted 
interconnection applications or met other criteria by June 1, 2015. 
 
 In the Order, the Commission granted relief from the default in-service deadline established in the 
Transition Plan Order where developers have pursued projects in good faith but are unable to meet the 
deadline due to circumstances beyond their control.  The Commission adopted four criteria for retaining 
monetary crediting for such projects as listed in the body of this Order. 
 
 As directed by Staff of the Commission in an email dated January 23, 2017, “where necessary, 
the utilities must make a compliance filing if current tariffs do not comply with the four criteria outlined 
in the Order”.  The attached leaves comply with the January 23, 2017 directive by Staff. 
 
 Attachment 1 included with this filing indicates where the changes have occurred. 
 
 Also, per letter dated February 13, 2017 to the Secretary of the Commission from Susan 
Vercheak, Assistant General Counsel of Consolidated Edison, the listed utilities are respectfully 
requesting waiver of newspaper publication for the revisions included in this compliance filing.  
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 Please contact the undersigned of any action taken regarding this filing. 
  

       Sincerely; 

 
       /s/ Patricia J. Rivers 
 
       Patricia J. Rivers 
       Senior Rate Analyst 
       Electric Pricing 
 
 
 
PJR 
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